
 

Where has the time gone?? 

As time continues to march on, the year 2017is quickly moving toward completion and the 

year 2018 will soon be upon us.  God has blessed and we are confident that He will 

continue to bless as we do indeed serve a Loving Savior.  As we move forward from Fall 

to Winter, we see in Psalm 74 : 17 that “Thou hast set all the borders of the earth: thou 

hast made summer and winter.”Our seasons may change – but our God does not!!  We 

may have troubles and trials in our life, but our Deliverer will remain steadfast!!   

It has been a GREAT year here at Grace and God has allowed us to accomplish many 

things in His name.  With several new believers added to God’s family, new family 

additions through birth and marriage and even more families joining our Grace family – we 

are indeed humbled through God’s abundant giving!  Some of our family went Home to be 

with Jesus but God was still able to help us get through the moment – our seasons 

changed but God was and still is our Rock!We are blessed to be able to celebrateour 

12
th

year of Grace this November and we are preparing to celebrate Jesus’ birth in 

December.The reason we celebrate His birth can be found in Mark 10 : 45 where we are 

told “For even the Son of man came not to be ministered unto, but to minister, and to give 

his life a ransom for many.”  Jesus came to minister to . . . US!!  What a wonderful reason 

to celebrate!!  Please plan on joining us on December 10 as we celebrate our Saviors 

Birth!! 

Through His Word and the assembling together of ourselves, we praise the name of Jesus 

and we invite you to join us.  If you are looking for a church home or are simply traveling 

through the Gilmer, Texas area and are looking for a place to worship – please prayerfully 

consider joining us as we lift our voices to proclaim 

To God be the Glory,  

Bro. Brian 

 


